The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on February 8, 2016, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors Keith Bentz, Sue Knox, John Edson, Jessica Gullick and Phil Sunseri. Also present were Mike Chambers, Doug Amado, Jeff Rabo, Larry and Wanda Roenspie, Dan Hencratt, Mike Stephens, Bill Hopson and Attorney Rebecca Smith, and Secretary Susan Edson.

Secretary Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. Currently the district has \$3,503.07 in the checking account.

There was discussion regarding Prop. 218 regulating water fees and setting the new rate for the 2016 year. Currently the rate is \$40/acre for water users and \$30/acre for non water users. Wanda Roenspie inquired as to where the district money is spent. The directors replied that most of the money has gone to pay the legal expenses for the SVRIC lawsuit and a multitude of California law changes that require DCID to add new devices for measuring water use.

Secretary Susan Edson read the resolution approving the proposed Facility and Water Availability Change. A motion was made by Phil Sunseri and seconded by Sue Knox to pass the resolution. Motion passes by unanimous vote.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned to closed session.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Jessica Gullick, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on April 11, 2016, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Keith Bentz, Phil Sunseri, and Sue Knox. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo, and John Peterson. Absent was Jessica Gullick.

Director Sunseri reported that SVRIC was not interested in a one year contract. They want a three year Evergreen contract.

Director Edson reported that a cement contractor looked at the ditch repairs needed on the property of Josh Soske and on the properties of Vina Orchards and Phil Sunseri. The contractor reported that the cost for repairs would be:

450 feet on Vina Orchards/ Phil Sunseri

\$9.00 / linear foot \$5,368.00

650 feet on Josh Soske property

\$12.50 / linear foot \$18,000

A motion was made by Director Knox and seconded by Director Bentz to pay the bills currently incurred by the district.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on May 16, 2016, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors Phil Sunseri, Keith Bentz, Sue Knox, John Edson and Jessica Gullick. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo, and Jane Daugherty.

Director Edson reported that the MOU between DCID, California Department of Fish & Wildlife and the Department of Water Resources has discrepancies in the dates. The ending date should be December 31, 2106. The next MOU needs to be to the DECID board by March 31, 2017. Representatives from CDF&W will attend the June 13th board meeting.

A motion by Director Gullick and seconded by Director Bentz asking President John Edson to write a letter to California Department of Fish & Wildlife justifying the 50csf. How do they account for the losses in the creek and the new date changes for the MOU. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Director Sunseri and seconded by Director Knox to approve the flash board proposal. Motion passed.

A motion was made by Director Sunseri and seconded by Director Bentz to install a parshall flume at Sheep Camp ditch. Sheep camp is to receive 15 miner inches of water.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Jessica Gulllick, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District Meeting was held on September 12, 2016, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Keith Bentz, Phil Sunseri, and Sue Knox. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo, and Matt Clifford. Absent was Jessical Gullick.

Secretary Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. The district currently has \$45,487.53 in the checking account.

Matt Clifford gave the results of Provost and Pritchards report. The seepage from the ditches is 11cfs. The report recommends putting pipes where feasible which would preserve the districts water rights.

After discussion of the tolling agreement with SVRIC the board decided to table and action on the agreement until the special meeting on September 19, 2016.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District held a special meeting on September 19, 2016, at the Vina Wormen's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Sue Knox, and Phil Sunseri. Also present was Secretary Susan Edson. Absent were Directors Keith Bentz and Jessica Gullick.

Director Phil Sunseri made a motion to accept the Operations Agreement Principles between Stanford Vina Ranch Irrigation Company (SVRIC) and Deer Creek Irrigation District (DCID). The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on February 27, 2017, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Phil Sunseri, Keith Bentz, Sue Knox and Jessica Gullick. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo, and Mike Stephens.

Secretary Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. The district currently has \$30,895.05 in the checking account. The district paid the Peterson Ranch \$15,000.00 of their bill for using their well during the critical water shortage.

There was a discussion regarding the district possibly purchasing a newer backhoe. It is difficult to get parts for the one the district currently has. The districts backhoe is worth about \$8,000 - \$10,000.

The board asked that Water master Mike Stephens identify the major repairs that are needed on the ditches. One of the major repairs is the south ditch on the Soske (Peterson) ranch. Director Phil Sunseri will contact Earl Moore about cost and schedule a time for repairs.

Grant update – David's Engineering stated the cost for the perk test is \$16,000. DCID would pay \$4,000 and provide in kind help. This would be done within the next two weeks.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Jessica Gullick, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on May 8, 2017, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Keith Bentz, Jessica Gullick, and Sue Knox. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jane Daugherty, Jeff Rabo, Matt Johnson, Matt Clifford, Brad Henderson, and Trisha Parker US Fish and Wildlife.

Secretary Edson gave the treasurers report. The district has \$70,419.28 in the checking account.

Director Bentz motion and seconded by Director Gullick to accept the resignation of Jane Daughtery as Tax Collector. Motion passed.

Brad Henderson reported that the fish screens are plugging up. In the formal plan DCID is not responsible for the screens. The contact person will be Director Bentz. The districts responsibility in the final plan will be reviewed by the district's attorney.

Department of Fish and Game is moving forward the fish passage ramp. It is 90% complete. Brad Henderson is willing to avail himself if DCID has questions.

Matt Clifford reported that an evaluation of water flow and temperature of Deer Creek had been done. The salmon are not doing well due to the drought. Only 60 were tracked this year.

Matt Johnson of Trout Unlimited spoke about water savings to the district, pre 1914 water right and well exchange.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Jessica Gullick, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on September 18, 2017, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Sue Knox, and Keith Bentz. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, John Peterson, and Jeff Rabo. Absent were Directors Phil Sunseri and Jessica Gullick.

Secretary Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. The district currently has \$90,663.18 in the checking account.

Director Knox motioned and was seconded by Director Bentz that Jeff Rabo would be the new Tax Collector.

Director Edson reported that David's Engineering would be starting the perk test. The district will rent a backhoe and get 50 yards of material needed for the test.

A motion was made by Director Bentz and seconded by Director Knox to have the tax remain at \$50/acre for water users and \$30/acre for non water users. Motion passed.

It was reported that 90% of the fish (wheelchair) ramp has been completed. The target date for completion is August 2018.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on January 22, 2018, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Keith Bentz, and Sue Knox. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo and Mike Boles. Absent were Jessica Gullick and Phil Sunseri.

Secretary Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. The district currently has \$124,659.97 in the checking account.

A motion was made by Director Knox and seconded by Director Bentz to appoint Phil Sunseri to fill the vacancy on the Deer Creek Irrigation District Board. Motion passed.

There was much discussion on different types of measuring devices and for measuring and keeping track of land owners water use. A triangular weir plate was one type of device that could possibly be used.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on March 19,2018, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors Keith Bentz, John Edson, Sue Knox, and Phil Sunseri. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo, and Trisha Parker Hamelberg. Absent was Jessica Gullick.

Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. The district currently has \$143,296.82 in the checking account.

Trisha Parker –Hamelberg from U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service reported that funding had been approved for the engineering for Fish Passage Improvement.

Jeff Rabo reported that the state is monitoring water usage of diversions more than 1,000 acres. Information is uploaded to CDEC. The board asked Jeff Rabo if the district would hire him to work with DWR in reporting DCIDs water diversion. He stated he would get back to the board.

Director Edson stated that he would write a letter to Rebecca Smith of Downey Brand asking her to continue on as the district's attorney.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on May 14, 2018, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors John Edson, Sue Knox, Keith Bentz, and Phil Sunseri. Also present were Secretary Susan Edson and Jeff Rabo. Absent was Jessica Gullick.

Secretary Susan Edson gave the treasurers report. The district currently has \$141,896.95 in the checking account.

A discussion was held about a letter drafted by the Deer Creek Watershed Conservancy to the Director of the Department of Fish and Game asking for Deer Creek Irrigation District to sign. Deer Creek Irrigation District will write their own letter to the Department of Fish and Game.

A motion was made by Director Knox and seconded by Director Bentz to contract work with Rolls, Anderson & Rolls for water use reporting. Motion passed.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

John Edson, President

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director

The Deer Creek Irrigation District meeting was held on September 10, 2018, at the Vina Women's Club. Those present were Directors Keith Bentz, Sue Knox and Phil Sunseri. Absent were Directors John Edson and Jessica Gullick. Also present were Secretary/Treasurer Susan Edson, Jeff Rabo and Scott and Ellen Stephens.

Susan Edson reported that there was \$167,725.94 in the checking account.

There was a discussion regarding the auditor's report. A motion was made by Director Bentz and seconded by Director Sunseri to accept the audit report as prepared by Roy Seiler. The vote was unanimous.

With there being no further business before the board the meeting was adjourned.

Susan Edson, Secretary

Keith Bentz, Director

Sue Knox, Director